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GOD'S PICTURE OF A PREACHER

by Wade Lee Webster

As one carefully studies the book of Jude, he is introduced to a great gospel
preacher - Jude. Although Jude is not as well known as other New Testament
preachers, he is, nevertheless, a picture of the preacher that God wants all
preachers to be.

First, Jude realized his position as a preacher (Jude 1). He understood that
he was a servant of Jesus Christ. He counted it a great honor to be a servant
of "the King of Kings and Lord of Lords" (1 Tim. 6:15). He wanted to be like
His Savior who came to earth "not to be ministered unto, but to minister"
(Mt. 20:28).

Second, Jude preached the needed truth. Jude had planned to write a letter
about "the common salvation" that they enjoyed as Christians (Jude 3).
However, through inspiration, he learned that false teachers had "crept in
unawares" (Jude 4). Therefore, Jude wrote to exhort the brethren "to
earnestly contend for the faith" (Jude 3). Jude was the type of preacher that
Paul told Timothy to be. We read, "Preach the word; be instant in season, out
of season; reprove, rebuke, exhort with all longsuffering and doctrine" (11
Tim. 4:2). Jude realized that a man could preach the truth all of his life
and still be lost, if he did not preach the needed truth.

Third, Jude stood up against the false doctrines of his day. False teachers
were "turning the grace of our God into lasciviousness, and denying the only
Lord God, and our Lord Jesus Christ" (Jude 4). His attitude was that of the
apostle Paul when he wrote concerning the false teachers, "To whom we gave
place by subjection, no, not for an hour; that the truth of the gospel might
continue with you" (Gal. 2:4-5).

Fourth, Jude put the brethren in remembrance of some things they had always
known (Jude 5). Jude realized that preaching requires much repetition. He
understood that brethren often forget "the first principles of the oracles of
God" (Heb. 5:12). According to what Paul told Timothy, Jude was a "good
minister of Jesus Christ." He wrote, "If thou put the brethren in remembrance
of these things thou shalt be a good minister of Jesus Christ, nourished up
in the words of faith and of good doctrine, whereunto thou has attained
(1Tim. 4:6).

Fifth, Jude preached in plain and simple words. Jude described the false
teachers in words that all could comprehend (Jude 8-16). He realized that in
preaching you have to get your message down to where the people can
understand and apply it. Jesus did this as he taught the people. Mark records
concerning Jesus that "the common people heard him gladly" (Mk. 12:37). It is
reported that brother N.B. Hardeman in training young preachers told them to
"put it down where the calves could get it."

Sixth, Jude used Bible examples to illustrate his points. Notice that in
warning of the possibility of apostasy he used the examples of the
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Israelites, the angels that left their first estate, and the cities of Sodom
and Gomorrah (Jude 5-7). Also, in describing the false teachers he used the
examples of Cain, Balaam, and Core (Jude 11). He pointed men to the word of
God throughout his sermon.

Seventh, Jude applied the message to those to whom he preached. He told them
to "remember the words which were spoken before of the apostles of our Lord
Jesus Christ (Jude 17). He encouraged them to build themselves up "in the
most holy faith" (Jude 20), and to keep themselves "in the love of God" (Jude
21). Jude realized that many listeners will not get the point unless you
apply it.

Eighth, Jude gave God the glory. Jude concluded this inspired letter by
writing, "To the only wise God our Savior, be glory and majesty, dominion and
power, both now and ever. Amen" (Jude 25). Jude realized that the power was
not in him but, rather, in the gospel (Rom. 1:16).

In the book of Jude we see God's picture of a preacher. If every preacher
today was like Jude, there would be no end to the good that we could
accomplish in the service of our Lord.
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